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Re: FHLBank System at 100: Focusing on the Future

Dear Director Thompson

On behalf of Minnesota’s credit unions, please accept this comment letter on the future of the FHLB system. The Minnesota Credit Union Network (MnCUN) represents the interests of Minnesota’s 89 credit unions and their more than two million members. Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the future of the Federal Home Loan Bank of Des Moines and the Federal Home Loan Bank System

The Federal Home Loan Bank system allows Minnesota credit unions to meet the funding needs in our community by providing access to liquidity. If this access was not available, it could potentially hinder credit unions’ ability to make loans. The FHLB provides access to safe and reliable liquidity, that many credit unions utilize. 

Many Minnesota credit unions also utilize the secondary market that the FHLB provides for mortgages. That ability to access the secondary market for mortgage loans is important to many credit unions across Minnesota to provide robust mortgage products and services to their members. We would like to see the FHLB transition to electronic records verses physical documents for letter of credit collateral. This would make both the audit process for the LOC and internal operations for credit unions more efficient. 

The Banks are a critical element of the nation’s financial infrastructure and their unique business model
has ensured they are here for us and our communities in all economic cycles – in both critical and stable
times. The FHLB provides competition and choice in the marketplace for credit unions to access products and services. 

Please consider these examples as you conduct your review of the FHLBank system. Minnesota credit unions rely on the FHL Bank system to serve their members and their communities.

Sincerely,
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Mara Humphrey
Chief Advocacy & Engagement Officer
Minnesota Credit Union Network
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